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April 18, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Enclosed is a proposed ordinance that provides a supplemental appropriation for $2.262 million of the $10 million Current Expense Fund (CX) annexation incentive reserve to support annexations in Auburn and Federal Way.  These funds support two of the four interlocal agreements (ILA) pertaining to annexation that were previously approved by the council.  This request will provide funds to the city of Auburn and the city of Federal Way, assuming successful annexation elections later in the year.  As noted below, funding awards are subject to specific area-by-area annexation interlocal agreements with the cities.  This appropriation supports two expenditure commitments authorized in the interlocal agreements:
1. Appropriation of $1,012,000 from the Current Expense Fund to Internal Support, amending the 2007 Budget Ordinance 15652, Section 39, in accordance with the Federal Way Annexation ILA approved by the County Council on March 26, 2007:  
Ordinance 2007-0091 authorized the County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Federal Way relating to the annexation of the Federal Way potential annexation area and transferring certain parks and surface water facilities and property interests to the city.  
Per the approved interlocal agreement, the total amount of annexation incentive funds to be paid to the city is $3.512 million, which is comprised of $2.012 million in Current Expense Funds, $500,000 in Real Estate Excise Tax (REET) II incentive funds, and $1.0 million in road overlays to be completed by the county’s Roads Division.  The REET II funds and the Roads funds were appropriated in the Adopted 2007 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budget. 

This proposed ordinance would appropriate $1,012,000 from the Current Expense Fund to Internal Support, amending the 2007 Budget Ordinance 15652, Section 39.  Provision of this expenditure authority will allow the county to implement the incentive payments to Federal Way, authorized under the interlocal agreement assuming a successful annexation vote in November 2007.  The General Fund portion includes $1,000,000 to be paid to the city upon certification of a successful annexation election and city action to establish the effective day of the annexation. 

The interlocal agreement authorized provision of 50 percent of the General Fund incentive amount in advance of the actual effective date, but only after the City Council action irrevocably certifies the effective date of the annexation.  The intent is to allow the city to utilize a portion of these monies to address transition and service ramp up costs in preparation for the effective date.  The remaining $1.0 million would be provided within 30 days after the actual effective date, anticipated to be January 1, 2009, and subject to later appropriation request in 2008.  In addition, $12,000 is requested to provide funds to pay for half the election charges associated with the November election per the approved ILA.  
The city of Federal Way is actively pursuing annexation with the intention of an election for annexation on the November 2007 ballot with an effective date on or before January 1, 2009.  Action on this request implements the County Council’s policy decision made in the interlocal agreement for the Federal Way annexation.  Award of these funds will be made to the city of Federal Way upon meeting the terms specified in the interlocal agreement including voter approval of annexation and associated implementation by the city.
2. Appropriation of $1.25 million from the Current Expense Fund to Internal Support, amending the 2007 Budget Ordinance 15652, Section 39 in accordance with the Auburn ILA approved by council on December 12, 2006:  
The Auburn interlocal agreement, Ordinance 2006-0559, authorizes the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Auburn relating to the annexation of the Lea Hill and West Hill potential annexation areas (PAA) and transferring certain surface water facilities and property interests to the city.  
The amount of annexation incentive funds to be paid to the city is $1.75 million, comprised of $1.25 million in Current Expense Funds and $500,000 in road overlays to be completed by the county’s Roads Division in the Lea Hill and West Hill PAAs.  The road overlay funds were appropriated in the 2007 CIP budget. This ordinance appropriates $1.25 million from the Current Expense Fund to Internal Support, amending the 2007 Budget Ordinance 15652, Section 39.  The city of Auburn is aggressively pursuing annexation, including submittal of their Notice of Intention for both the West Hill and Lea Hill areas to the Boundary Review Board on January 18, 2007.  The city is working toward an August 2007 election date.  If successful with the voters, the annexation would be declared effective on January 1, 2008 by the Auburn City Council.  This ordinance completes the council’s action needed to implement the interlocal agreement for the city of Auburn’s annexation areas.  Award of these incentive reserve funds will be made to the city of Auburn upon meeting the terms specified in the interlocal agreement, including voter approval of annexation and associated implementation by the city.
These appropriation requests would be funded from the CX annexation incentive reserve.  An adjustment to the reserve reflecting the expenditures authorization will be made in the next CX Financial Plan Quarterly Report.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of the supplemental funding consistent with the policy decisions approved in Ordinances 2006-0559 and 2007-0091.  Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434, if you have any questions regarding the ordinance.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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